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To My Friends,
I am having a very difficult 

time writing this article.  I do not 
have the words to adequately de-
scribe the emotions I am experi-
encing.  On January 30th of this 
year, I gave my official notice to 
the Board of Directors that I am 
retiring from King’s Manor.  My 
reasons have nothing to do with 
any happenings, events or cir-
cumstances at King’s Manor, but 
much to do with personal goals 
and needs. This was not a deci-
sion made lightly or last minute 
– it was with great thought and 
prayer.  I came to King’s Manor 
24 years ago as the Social Ser-
vices Director: I fell in love with 
social work and with this place 
and its people. 

Not long before taking the 
Executive Director position, I 
completed my Master’s in Social 
Work with the intent of going 
into clinical social work eventu-
ally. I have found that I miss that 
professional arena.    Becky Wil-
liams, our current Social Ser-
vices Director and Admission 
Coordinator does an excellent 
job and has pointed out that she 
is not ready to give up that posi-
tion!  In order to fulfill that orig-
inal dream, I have to leave my 
long-time home of King’s Man-
or. However, I must note here, 
we are not leaving Hereford.

King’s Manor Method-
ist Retirement System, Inc. is 

For Everything There is a Season
a unique place, not just in the 
types of services it provides.  
The mission is “Caring for the 
Generations through the healing 
hands of Christ”.  The “hands” 
are what make it special.  This 
community provides support in 
so many ways, including those 
of you who are physically sepa-
rated by miles.  You support it fi-
nancially, through volunteerism, 
through music, through worship 
and with your prayers and your 
presence.  Lastly, you support us 
with your patronage; trusting us 
to provide care for you and those 
you love.

King’s Manor has a dedi-
cated, knowledgeable and in-
sightful Board of Directors that 
guides and directs the organi-
zation with over 40 years com-
bined years of experience.  The 
goals of King’s Manor to serve 
this community by providing 
quality care, have not changed 
and will not change. 

The Founder’s Board is also 
composed of dedicated and ex-
perienced members who hold 
strong beliefs in the importance 
of benevolent care at King’s 
Manor and the integrity to en-
sure funds are used wisely.

I wish I could name every 
staff member here and tell you 
what each contributes to this 
organization and to the care of 
our residents.  Strong leader-
ship permeates our walls; there 

are dedicated, long-serving em-
ployees in every department.  
Jim Layman, is our CFO of 10 
years and will continue to pro-
vide stability, integrity and lead-
ership to King’s Manor.  I will 
not be leaving “my post” until 
a suitable individual has been 
hired and trained for the posi-
tion.   It has been such an honor 
and a privilege to know each of 
you; my fellow employees, fam-
ily members and residents.  So 
many faces and personalities 
have left imprints on my soul.  I 
am forever changed. 

New vision, fresh insight and 
different perspectives are good 
for organizations; King’s Manor 
included.  Don Davidson saw his 
vision come to reality 56 years 
ago, my tenor is but a blip on the 
radar. God has his hands on this 
place.  Many a day I have come 
to work only to hear the words 
of the song, How Great is Thy 
Faithfulness, because “morning 
by morning His mercies I see”.  
His hands will continue to cov-
er this place as He always has, 
through you.

 There is a time and a season 
for everything.  I ask that you 
open your arms and your hearts 
to this coming season.

With a full heart and all the 
best wishes,  

Shelly Moss



(Continued on Page 5)
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Samaritan Hospice:  Asking the Tough Questions
Kings Manor Methodist Retirement System

As promised in last month’s Newsletter article 
by Liz Sullivan, is the questionnaire for families to 
use as a planning tool. 

Who is your medical insurance with and 
where do you keep your card? (This may need to 
be asked every year since people sign up for other 
insurance programs in January. Request a copy of 
the card. The patient can call with you there to the 
insurance customer service line to get information 
on benefits, deductibles and co-pays.)

________________________________________
________________________________________

What is your social security number and where 
do you keep your card? (Request a copy of the 
card.)

________________________________________
________________________________________

Do you have a Medicare Card and where do 
you keep it? (Some people think they don’t need 
their Medicare card when they sign up for a Medi-
care advantage or replacement plan. They still need 
to keep their card. Request a copy of the card. )

________________________________________
________________________________________

Who is your primary care physician and 
what is his/her phone and address?

________________________________________
________________________________________

What pharmacy do you use to get your medi-
cations? (Get address/ phone no.)

________________________________________
________________________________________

Do you have a list of medications you are 
taking right now? (Get a list, keep it updated as 
medications can change frequently)

________________________________________
________________________________________

Have you signed a medical power of attor-
ney? (If so, request a copy. If not, you can request 
one from Kings Manor Methodist Retirement Sys-
tem. Explain to your family member that it can 
only be used if the person is unable to answer for 
themselves. For example: if the individual were 
unconscious from a car accident and a medical 
procedure needed to be authorized. Whoever is 
the power of attorney, needs to remember that they 
are making decisions based on the patient’s wishes 
not their own. Families should have a conversation 
about what an individual might want and with the 
person assuming the role of power of attorney be-
fore paperwork is completed. Everyone needs to be 
comfortable with their roles.)

________________________________________
________________________________________

Have you signed an Out of Hospital Do Not 
Resuscitate? (OOHDNR) (If so, request a copy. 
If not, you can request one from Kings Manor 
Methodist Retirement System. Keep in mind that 
CPR becomes less effective with age and disease 
processes and frequently bones are broken in the 
process. Ask King’s Manor and Samaritan social 
workers for more information on this subject. This 
is a very personal decision, some individuals will 
not want to sign a DNR and it is their choice.) 

________________________________________
________________________________________



Grievances: Just a Reminder
If you have a grievance you would 
like to formally submit, there are 
forms available in the notebook on 
the table in the Westgate Activity 
Room with instructions. Also re-
member that survey results remain 
displayed on that same table. 
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Our Appreciation . . .
Donations to King’s Manor
   Hereford Lions Club
   Mr. and Mrs. Leander Reinart 
Sr.
   Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Crowley
   Scott Keeling
   Linda & BJ Gililland

 Honorariums
Nelda & Eldon Fortenberry
   Janice and Mike Carr
Memorials to King’s Manor
Tillie Miller
   Janice & Mike Carr
   Elizabeth & Steve Landers
Yvonne Lewis
   Janice & Mike Carr
John Thames
   Judith Minchew
Gerald Payne M.D.
   Joyce & Lynton Allred
Jolene Bledsoe
   Joyce Jenkins
   Linda & BJ Gililland
   Brinda & Dan Tipps
   Johanna Holl
   Nancy & Bob Josserand
   Lori & Scott Hall
   Janice & Mike Carr
   Dr. A. T. Mims
   Linda Honeycutt
   Susan & John Perrin
Leroy Edwards
   Anonymous
Jean Caison
   Patsy & L.V. Watts
   Joyce Jenkins
   Karen & David Caison
   Jan & Ron Weishaar
   Gayland Ward Seed Co.
   Nancy & Bob Josserand
   Ruth & Herschel Black
   Mary L. Lewis
   Lori & Scott Hall
   Janice & Mike Carr
   Ruth Newsom
   Susan & John Perrin

HAPPY  BIRTHDAY!
Manor:
William Craig………………..5/01
Betty Drake………………….5/16
Katie Kendall………………..5/16
Dennis Latham………………5/22
Claudia McBrayer…………...5/26
 
Westgate:
Seletta Gholson…………...…5/08
Ted Higgins………………….5/12
Frankie Wood…...…………...5/15
Jean Gilter………………...…5/20
Vivian McPherson…………...5/21
 
Employees:
Nancy Martinez………...……5/03
Stephen Coneway…………....5/04
Mary Rocha……………...…..5/05
Maira Rivera………………....5/16
Latisha Sanchez…………...…5/22
Jenica Saldana…………...…..5/27
Patricia Rincon……………....5/28
Sabrina Riojas…………...…..5/29
 
Childcare:
Sadie Bailey……………...….5/26
Caitlynne Ellis…………...…..5/29

Marcella McLain
   Nancy & Bob Josserand
   Linda & BJ Gililland
Lloyd Neil Smith
   Ruth & Herschel Black
Kevin Ford
   Ruth & Herschel Black
Joan Hopper
   Nancy & Tom George
L.J. Clark
David Kreig 
Carlyle Sargent 
Betty Freeman 
Arthur Schreck
   Alice Lueb
 
Memorials to Samaritan 
Hospice
Tillie Miller 
Duane Albracht
Jean Caison
   Ann Cummings
 

Memorials and donations re-
ceived after April 20 will be listed 

in June newsletter.
To insure that your memorial 

gifts are properly acknowledged, 
please provide a contact person 

with their mailing address.

Our Deepest Sympathy 
to the Family of:

 Jean Caison 
Jolene Bledsoe

WELCOME! 
King’s Manor extends a 

Warm Welcome to:
Westgate
Jackie Shoffit		  Skilled
Joyce Kaul		  Skilled
Roger Williams	 Skilled
Julia Chavez		  Longterm
Marie Stringer		 Longterm
Seletta Gholson	 Longterm



Manor News
May is here and I am praying for 

rain and ready for the sunshine. With 
that said, I have new ideas for our 
Assisted Living patio to help create a 
more relaxing fun summer for all the 
residents and families. On Thurs-
day May 10th at 6:30pm, I would 
like to invite residents and families 
who would like to attend a volunteer 
meeting on adopting an area for our 
patio. I have a great idea in mind 
and need your input and help to cre-
ate a plan. I look forward to seeing 
you at the meeting and FYI, I will be 
serving banana splits so bring your 
sweet tooth. On May 11th at 2:30 
in the Lamar Room we will have 
our annual Mother’s Day Tea. Our 
theme will be, “show and tell.”  If 
you have any memorabilia such as 
wedding photos, family photos, any-
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Activity News

Westgate News
The weather is warming up for 

thing dear to your heart that shares 
memories of being a mother or even 
of your mother, please bring them for 
display. I would like to thank every-
one that came to our Volunteer/ Fam-
ily Night last month. We had a great 
turn out.  I would also like to thank 
again the Friday morning men’s 
group for cooking and providing the 
meat for hamburgers, they were re-
ally great! With the warmer months 
coming I am looking forward to new 
and exciting activities so be sure 
and check your calendars  for daily 
events. I pray everyone has a great 
month and Happy Mother’s Day to 
all the moms.

Brenda Blacksher
Manor Activity Dir.  

outdoor activities. Fun, fun, fun! We 
start the month with a birthday party 
on the 3rd. On the 4th we will have 
Mariachi music and bakery breads. 
On the 5th fiesta lunch, on the 9th 
ice-cream bars in the gazebo, on the 
10th crafts, and on the 11th Mother’s 
Day poetry & tea party. The 14th 
-18th is National Nursing Home 
Week. The theme is celebrating, 
“life stories.” Residents will share 
stories, memories, reminisce all 
week and end with a cook-out on the 
18th. We will end the month with, 
“which war is it” trivia, patriotic 
videos on the 25th and popsicles on 
the 30th.  Everyone have a wonderful 
and blessed month. Happy Mother’s 
Day to all the moms.  

W.G. Activities,
Chris & Bertha 

Next time you bump into Stella Delgado, pat her 
on the back and say “Congratulations”!!  Stella came 
to work here as a housekeeper on May 26th 1978 as a 
housekeeper.  She worked up to the position of Director 
of Housekeeper, changing King’s Manor forever!  This 
facility is immaculate under her direction.  Stella has 
continued collecting jobs and titles through the years 
and has been the Director of Transportation and Laun-
dry for years. 

To say Stella has given forty years of service is re-
ally an understatement.  It is more like forty years of 
hard labor.  Rarely will you find Stella sitting.  She is all 
over the building helping out her staff.  If she is short a 
housekeeper, or if someone is ill, you can find her clean-
ing that area, or driving the van.  She is all over the pan-
handle!  We found a newspaper clipping of Stella from 
the Brand, wielding a huge buffer, sporting a thick dark 
hair pulled back; no date on the clipping, but she was 
probably 19.

With a heart of a servitude and love, Stella spends 
her holidays taking residents home for holidays, so they 

Estella Delgado, Director of Housekeeping, Laundry and Transportation 40 years of Service

(Continued on Page 5)
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Tough Questions: 
(Continued from Page 2)

Have you signed a Living Will or Directive to 
Physician?  (If so, request a copy. If not, you can 
request a copy from Kings Manor Methodist Retire-
ment System. Both forms serve the same function of 
allowing an individual to make decisions regarding 
life-support while of sound mind.  If you have an ir-
reversible, or terminal condition and two physicians 
agree on this prognosis, they will sign the document. 
An individual can state that they do not want life sup-
port should they go into cardiac arrest or have anoth-
er life threatening event.  Some forms allow a person 
to create a checklist of what they might want and not 
want, for example, blood products or antibiotics.) 

__________________________________________
__________________________________________

Do you have funeral plans? (Find out where, 
funeral name, address and phone no. If not, start dis-
cussing as a family.)

__________________________________________
__________________________________________

Do you have a retirement plan/IRA/Pension, 
or CD’s at the bank? Family members will have a 
much easier time if they are made aware of any or all 
investments and debts.  A Durable Power of Attorney 
will be required of anyone other than the person on 
the account.  Ask your loved one to assign someone to 
handle financial issues.  The medical power of attor-
ney will not be accepted by financial institutions, but 
will require a Financial Power of Attorney.  The laws 
regarding all powers of attorney changed at the 85th 
Texas Legislature when House bill 1974 was passed 
going into effect on 9/1/2017.  It would be wise to 
consult an attorney regarding this document to ensure 
it will be accepted at all institutions in Texas. 

__________________________________________
__________________________________________

I know that you want to live in your home as 
long as possible, but, if your care is more than I 
can provide for you, and you need daily nursing 
care what are your wishes? I will be there for you, 
love you and visit you, but this is only in the event 
that you need more nursing care, where are you 
willing to go? (Talk about assisted living, and nurs-
ing home placement)

__________________________________________
__________________________________________

What other options are you willing to talk 
about? Do you have the finances for those options?

__________________________________________
__________________________________________

Things to follow up on:

__________________________________________
__________________________________________

Family member who asked the tough questio
ns:______________________________________

Elizabeth Sullivan, 
LNFA, LMSW

Assisted Living Families 

Summer Patio Project

Date: May 10th, Time:  6:30p.m.

Place:  Lamar Room

Serving: Banana Splits! 

Delgado: 
(Continued from Page 4)

can have that time with their families. She has been 
known to do women’s hair and makeup before she takes 
them to the gathering!  She can tell you the name of ev-
ery resident here and most everyone who has ever been 

here!
Stella can be found most days 

at noon, gathering with her staff in 
the breakroom.  She often provides 
the meal to thank them for a job well 
done.  

Thank YOU Stella for a job well 
done.  You have been and will con-
tinue to be a great blessing to King’s 
Manor!
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KING’S MANOR
METHODIST HOME, INC.
400 Ranger Drive
Hereford, Texas 79045
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Executive Director.....................................................Shelly Moss
Westgate Administrator......................................... Jennifer Bailey
Chief Financial Officer..............................................Jim Layman
Director of Nursing.......................................................Kari Snow
Executive Director of Hospice................................... Liz Sullivan
Social Services/Admiss........................................ Becky Williams
Activity Dir. ..................................................... Brenda Blacksher
Billing Coordinator................................................ Janet Coleman
Medicare Billing.................................................. JoAnne Valadez
Human Resources................................................... Missy Wilcox
Dir. Housekeep./Trans............................................ Stella Delgado
Dir. of Maintenance................................................ Larry Carlson
Dir. of Dietary Services........................................... Rosie Tijerina
Assisted Living Director.........................................Kaye Hansard
Chaplain................................................................ Dennis Latham
Child Care Director....................................................Mary Rocha
Administrative Assist.......................................... Laura Cervantes

KING’S MANOR STAFF
(806) 364-0661

King’s Manor Methodist Retirement System
A Continuing Care Retirement Community offering

Independent Living: Houses, Cottages and Duplexes

Assisted Living: Private Apartments

24-Hour Nursing Care: offering long-term care, respite 
care, physical and occupational therapy and quality nursing 
services. Private Pay, Medicare, Medicaid and Insurance.

Child Care Center: Open to the community and Staff, 
6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Mon - Fri. High staff ratios to pro-
vide love and care for your children.

Samaritan Hospice: Local professionals specializing in 
rural care in your home or in the facility of your choice. 

samaritanhospice.net • www.kmmrs.com
King’s Manor is an equal opportunity employer. We believe that all per-
sons are entitled to equal employment and do not discriminate against 
employees or applicants for employment, training, or advancement be-
cause of race, color, religion, national origin, age, sex, or disability.

King’s Manor Board of Directors
Chairman: Dan Higgins

Members: John Perrin, Michael Carr, Julia Laing, Scott Keeling, 
Brenda Fuentes, Brent Carlson. Ex-officio: Kevin Bushart FUMC

If you do not wish to receive this publication, please e-mail your name and address along with a request to 
be removed from the newsletter list to: lcervantes@kmmrs.com


